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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

COMMENTS ON THE TERMS OF REFERENCE OF THE SUBSIDIARY BODY
NIGER
As a member of the Intergovernmental Committee, the Republic of Niger participated in the work of that Committee at its fifth session held in Nairobi, Kenya from 15 to 19 November 2010.
To this end, Niger followed with attention the debates focused on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body for the examination of nominations for inscription on the Representative List of Intangible Cultural Heritage. After the rich and diverse debates, two trends were identified namely:
1 An enlargement of the Subsidiary Body from 6 to 12 members and the modification of the initial methods of work given the large number of nominations to be examined.
This change in working practices would result in the creation of several chambers within the Subsidiary Body with autonomy of action.
According to its proponents, the proposal would absorb the remaining one hundred and seven (107) pending nominations and also allow treatment of those registered after the session in Nairobi-Kenya.
From our point of view, this proposal certainly allows rapid examination of several pending nominations, resulting not only in overloading the Secretariat of the Committee but also promoting the imbalance already observed on the Representative List.
Notwithstanding, if this proposal has advantages, the disadvantages are also significant in view of the insufficient number of staff members constituting the Secretariat of the Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage.
In this regard, the Secretary of the Convention had also shared her concern about the difficulties that this small team of the Secretariat is facing, especially in coordinating the activities of the Subsidiary Body even with only six members.
2 The maintenance of the Subsidiary Body at its initial number (06) and with its original working methods which should however be improved.
This method allows members of the Subsidiary Body to work with greater collegiality and to undertake examinations with results that are satisfactory to all members.
In our opinion, this option would allow the Subsidiary Body to focus more on organizing activities for the implementation of the Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage including the strengthening of capacities needed by all member countries and especially the African continent.
In conclusion, the Republic of Niger is working for a better implementation of the Convention, which is why it opts for maintaining the current composition of Subsidiary Body as well as its working methods, while encouraging it to consider more nominations submitted to it than it has done in the past. 

